## TASSEL TOP COMMITTEE October 29, 1996

PRESENT: R. Metz, Chairperson, E. Allen, S. Crockett, Donna Johnson, J. Lewis, Nathan Poore, and S. Swick.

The Agenda was approved as presented.

Minutes of the September 24, 1996 meeting were approved.

OLD BUSINESS: Fire Chief Pellerin has given his approval to the use of the chimney in the cabin. A woodstove will be purchased.

R. Metz reported that we have a balance of \$12,306. Last year the committee approved a payback of \$3650. to the Town. E. Allen suggested that the payback this year should be the sum of \$6000. This amount was approved.

E. Gillman is having wood signs made for the nature trail and a map showing the handicapped trail and noting there will be no smoking.

NEW BUSINESS: Steve Swick will not be returning as the Park Ranger. Nathan Poore will contact the Supt. of Schools and will interview candidates with Bob Metz. The final decision will be made by the committee.

The Cabin Rental draft was reviewed and several changes were made. It will be re-done and copies will be mailed to those who have already made reservations.

R. Metz will do the year end report.

Donna Johnson will be the 1997-98 chairperson.

The committee would like the new brochures for the town meeting. The rates will be the same. Stickers will be sold at Town Hall and Tassel Top. The color of the stickers will be changed.

Zack Swick worked the snack shack this past summer and gave the town a check-\$65. (10% of his profit).

The committee thanked Steve Swick for the wonderful job he has done as park ranger for the past two summers. He will be difficult to re-place.

Next meeting will be held Feb. 11, 1997, 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.